
 

ST. PETERSBURG COLLEGE 

ACADEMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

April 18, 2012 @ 1:00 p.m. 

 
Attendees: Sgt. Tim Brockman (SPPD), Joseph Smith (SPC), JC Brock (SPC), Sara Brown (SPC), 

Lauren Bley (SPC), Sgt. Christopher Groff (PCSO), Cpl. Rodney Davis (PCSO), Thomas Carvella 

(LPD), Michael Freire (LPD), LP Miller (SPC), Paul Andrews (SPC) 

 

 

Absent Chief Rob Vincent (GPD) 

 

Agenda Item Discussion Action 
1) State Exam Computer Based 

Testing 

The computer based testing contract is in process for St. 

Petersburg College.  The test will be a 200 question test 

starting immediately if we are approved.  We will administer 

the test every Tuesday following graduation.  SPC will not 

charge a fee for the state exam 

 

None taken. 

2) State of Academies 

 

Pinellas County Sheriff’s Office will be sponsoring students 

for both Correctional and Law Enforcement Academies. 

 

None Taken 

3) Critical Thinking Project 
 

The Capstone Project will now be referred to as the Critical 

Thinking Project. 

 

None taken. 

4) Physical Fitness 

 

New lesson plans are being developed for physical fitness 

standards for entry into the academy.  We need to know what 

minimum level of fitness the agencies require their employees 

to have.  A motion has been passed to recommend to the 

Chief’s a physical fitness standard for entry into the academy.  

A committee will be gathered to discuss what type of physical 

standard will be required. 

In process 

5) Academy Uniforms 

 

Still in discussion. None taken 

   

   

Meeting Closed. 

Next Meeting: September 11, 2012 


